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HIGH SCHOOL—ADDITION & RENOVATE-AS-NEW
 BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING
High School (Auditorium)
15 North Maple Street, East Hampton, CT  06424

Minutes
Thursday, January 9, 2014, 5:30 p.m.



Committee Members Present:  Michele Barber, Vice Chairperson; Cynthia Abraham, David Ninesling, Michael Zimmerman, Roy Gauthier, and Stephen Karney, Thomas Cooke
Member(s) Absent:  Sharon Smith, Tom Seydewitz
Also Present:   Jim Giuliano, CREC Senior Project/Program Manager; Glenn Gollenberg, SLAM Principal In Charge;  Amy Samuelson, SLAM Associate; Rick Herzer, SLAM Principal LEED; John Fidler, High School Principal; Diane Dugas, Superintendent of Schools; Michael Maniscalco, Town Manager; Keith Klemonski, Parent Liaison
Call to Order
Vice Chairperson Michele Barber called the meeting to order at 5:30
Public Remarks 
None  

A motion was made by Mr. Gauthier, seconded by Mr. Zimmerman, to move the Action Items to follow the Approval of Minutes.  Motion unanimously carried.

Review and Approve Minutes from   December 11, 2013  and December 19, 2013 
A motion was made by Mr. Zimmerman, seconded by Mr. Karney, to approve the minutes for December 11, 2013 as amended. Voted (5-0-2) Mr. Cooke and Mr. Ninesling abstained as they were not present at that meeting.
A motion was made by Ms. Abraham, seconded by Mr. Zimmerman, to approve the minutes of the December 19, 2013 as amended. Voted (6-0-1) Mr. Ninesling abstained as he was not present at that meeting.
Action Items:
· Approve Invoices
Mr. Giuliano reviewed invoices from SLAM, Robinson & Cole and Halloran & Sage .

A motion was made by Mr. Karney, seconded by Ms. Abraham, to approve the invoices presented by Mr. Giuliano.  Motion unanimously carried.

Reports and Discussion:
· Review and Comment on 4th Quarter Report
· Response to the State’s Correspondence dated December 10, 2013
Mr. Giuliano reviewed the quarterly report for Period Ending December 31, 2013, which will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.
Superintendent Diane Dugas provided information on the correction to the enrollment projection noting an error in counting the Special Education students.  She provided a new chart and narrative, which will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.
The staff from SLAM provided a presentation with new options for a reduced area floor plan based on the corrected enrollment numbers.  SLAM will continue to work with the Board of Education on the revised floor plans and will present the options to the Building Committee for approval on Thursday, January 16, 2014.
Mike Zimmerman left the meeting at 6:40 p.m. 
Chairperson’s Report
Ms. Barber spoke with Sharon Smith to fill her in on the details of the change to the enrollment numbers.  
CREC and the Town are looking for a new recording secretary for the Committee.
Public Remarks

Bill Marshall, Fairlawn Avenue, commented on the change in enrollment numbers and noted the project is driven by the NEASC report.
Scott Minnick, 28 South Main Street, commented on the loss of a science lab with the revised floor plan.
Adjournment
A motion was made by Cynthia Abraham, seconded by Stephen Karney, to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m. 
Motion unanimously carried.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary  
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